
 

 

MINUTES OF A MEETING   

MONTAGUE BOARD OF ASSESSORS  

Montague Town Hall - 1 Avenue A Turners Falls, MA 

February 26, 2025  

 

A meeting of the Montague Board of Assessors was held on February 26, 2025.  Assessors present: Chair 

Ann Cenzano, Ann Fisk, Rebecca Sabelawski, Karen Tonelli, Director of Assessing and Oliver Beane, 

Assessor Technician. 

 

The meeting was called to order at 1:30 p.m. 

 

The Board voted to approve February 18th, 2025 meeting minutes. 

 

The Board discussed the Hero Act and the possible increase to the Veteran exemptions.  The decision to 

increase would have to be made at Town Meeting. 

 

The Board reviewed the late Chapter 61A application from Harold and David Hemond for parcels 32-0-81 

and 32-0-51.  The Board denied the application due to it being late.  This application deadline is 

December 1st 2024 and it was received February 18th, 2025.  There was also no Forest Management Plan 

for the woodlands and no proof of income. 

 

Regular meeting session adjourned at 1:47 p.m.    

 

 

 

Submitted by,  

      

 

Oliver Beane 

 

List of Documents 

Chapter Application – Hemond 

 


